
INDIAN VALLEY ASSOCIATES 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

JUNE 24, 2021 

________________________________ 

 
Meeting was held in Jonell’s garden.    Present were Jonell O’Day, Tom Tharsing, Nita Bruinsslot, Vicki Martinez, 

Matt Griggy, Claudine leMoal and Monica Brett. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6.35. 

 

Minutes 

The minutes of the last meeting were approved and a motion was made by Claudine to approve and was 

seconded by Vicki. 

 

Treasurer’s report 

Diane reported that there was no change in the bank account in June.  

 

Permit and Planning Applications 

402 Bloom – plans to build onto existing house totaling 1258 sf 

441 Wilson – Nothing new with regards to plans 

133 Maestro – Jonell has met with neighbors regarding the use of this 7,000 sf house as a refuge for women 

suffering from alcohol or drug addiction.   More research is needed regarding regulations as regards parking, 

garbage disposal and noise. 

 

Chipper Days 

Some confusion regarding notification that brush removal would go ahead on 6/24.  Many people were not 

notified so few people made reservations for pick up of their brush this week.   Tom will ask how to notify 

everyone in the Valley so they can make reservations for pick-up on September 20th. 

 

IV Repaving and restriping project 

The promised fog line and other restriping have not been done.   After the County requested input regarding 

striping, etc after paving, none of the requests was answered.  The fog-line and the pedestrian crossing have not 

been done. 

 

Annual Meeting 

Nita volunteered to ask Carol Loftus if she would host the Annual Meeting.   If not possible, Jonell kindly offered 

her lawn for the meeting venue.   

Speakers will include a CHP officer and Charlotte Torgovitsky (sustainable gardening). 

Elections.   Claudine is working on the list of officers coming up for re-election.    Craig Knowlton and Monica 

Brett have asked to become emeritus. 

Chairs for the meeting.    Vicki suggested getting the chairs delivered and picked up afterwards.    

 

Newsletter 

Jonell requested all articles and reports be ready for printing by August 11 and mail out the newsletter by 

August 27-29. 

 

Open Time 

Vicki commented that the star thistle weed is getting bad in the Open Space.    She will ask for permission to pull 

up as many plants as possible.     

 

Nita moved to adjourn the meeting at 7.40 pm.    

 

Respectfully submitted  

 

Monica Brett 

Secretary 

6/25/21 

 

 


